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May 16, 2024 

 

Delivered via RESS 

Ms. Nancy Marconi, Registrar 

Ontario Energy Board 

P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 

2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

 

Dear Ms. Marconi: 

 

Re:  EB-2024-0167: Red Jar Niagara Power Company (RJNPC) – Application for 

Electricity Transmission Licence.  

 

Withdrawal of Request for Confidential Treatment. 

 

Under cover of our letter dated May 6, 2024, delivered to the Board on May 7, 2024, we 

submitted our Application for an Electricity Transmission Licence (RJNPC Application). The 

RJNPC Application is for a licence in connection with a transmission line proposed to support 

the electrification needs of a single customer. In our letter we noted that the location of that 

customer’s facility had not yet been publicly announced, and that pending such announcement 

we were seeking confidential treatment of the customer’s identity, given the customer’s ongoing 

negotiations and carefully timed corporate public disclosure program. Our specific request was 

for confidential treatment of information reflected in proposed redactions to the response 

provided in Item 13 of Section B of the RJNPC Application. Our request was in addition to the 

confidential treatment normally accorded the application information provided in response to 

Item 10 of Section B of the Board’s Application for Electricity Transmission Licence form. 

 

As the OEB may be aware from public statements made in the last few days related to the 

significant Honda motors Ontario EV investment program, the load customer - Asahi Kasei -  

has now publicly announced the location of its project in Port Colborne. Accordingly, there is no 

longer any requirement for retaining the previously redacted information included in Item 13 of 

Section B of the RJNPC Application in confidence, and we are now able to withdraw that 

confidentiality request. We do assume continued confidential treatment normally accorded the 

information provided in response to Item 10 of Section B of the Board’s application form. 

  

We remain pleased and excited to be involved with this very important project and look forward 

to determination by the Board of our transmission licence application. 
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Should you require any further information please don’t hesitate to contact the writer.   

 

 

Yours very truly, 

 
Red Jar Niagara Power Corp  

 

 
 

Ron Dizy 

President 


